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FOES COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Thursday 19th November 2015 - 7.15pm

	Apologies

Emma Cross, Rachael Bentley, Lisa Smith, Faye Booth, Kay Bennett
Attendees

Helen Shaw, Jo Payton, Anna Sasse, Lucy Mills, Anita Burgess, Heidi Orsler, Angela Brown, Claire Knott, Liane Foulgar, Jolie Ramage, Nikki Sedgwick


	Minutes of last meeting

The minutes of the last meeting were agreed.


	Matters Arising

               Events/Fundraisers

                 Feedback
· Dream Catcher
This ran very smoothly.  The photographer was very complimentary about the service he receives at Elmwood.  It worked well having no gaps between sessions.  There were approximately 20 bookings.
                 General

· Purchase & receipts

Jolie requested that committee members keep receipts for any purchases made.  A copy of the receipt needs to go to Jo.  It is also worth taking a copy or photo of the receipt.  When orders are received a second committee member should double check stock in case of errors.  
· Book bag hand outs

It was agreed that it may be better to staple information for book bags together as there is a lot of information leading up to Christmas.  Youngest child to receive the information wherever possible.


	2015 Events/Fundraisers



	· Adventure Island

This has now closed for winter.  The sealife centre is still open so Faye will hold on to the tickets in case anyone wants one.  Faye to think about how many to buy in January.
ACTION: Faye


	· Christmas dinner 
It was confirmed that Sam Hughes, Andrea MacMillan, Anna Sasse, Christina Andrews, Faye Booth, Nicki Vaccari, Alex Moore, Claire Knott and Jo Payton will help on the day.  Lucy may also be able to help.  Helpers to arrive at 11.15am.  Jolie to look at prices of fruit shoots (apple & blackcurrant and orange).
ACTION: Jolie 

	· Santa Letters

54 requests so far.  Lucy to speak to Jo about stamps once she knows final numbers.
ACTION: Lucy



	· Greetings Cards

All the orders have been posted.  185 orders from the school and 47 from pre-school.  This is slightly less than last year.  This year’s orders have made £293 for FOES. 



	· Lego Keyrings
The orders are coming in slowly.  People felt it may be because the information had not gone in book bags.  Jolie to post a photo on facebook.
ACTION: Jolie



	· Christmas Bazaar

Still need help on the day. Splat Christmas pudding needs revamping.  There are currently 12 stallholders confirmed (two doubles therefore 14).  The Santa elves are arranged.  Mrs Southey has agreed to be a fairy again.  Must be one member of the teaching staff in with Santa.  Heidi to ask Mrs Moss if she is willing to sell tickets.  26 people have volunteered to have Balgores boards up.  Last year’s left over prizes to be used in the lucky dip. Gaynor to do the cooking. Class reps to encourage people to help and bring in jars etc.  Nikki to advertise raffle prizes in the Focus.
ACTION: Heidi, Nikki


	2016 Events/ Fundraisers
	
	

	· Comedy Night
Posters are done. Event to go live on the website so that tickets can be sold.


	· Advanced Booking
Disco – Rachael will be booking for May soon.  Inflatable day – Jolie to book Go Bonkers for the first Friday in July.
Anna and Anita agreed to oversee the Ladies Indulgence Evening.

ACTION: Rachael, Jolie



	· Clothing Bin
Heidi to chase company in the new year so that they contact Helen.
ACTION: Heidi



	New Fundraisers
	
	

	· Psychic Evening
Emma to enquire about this and establish how it would be best to run this event.
ACTION: Emma



	· Bat Walks
Helen to contact the parent who would like to run this to discuss a suitable date.
ACTION: Helen



	· Outdoor theatre/Cinema night
Jo to look into this.
ACTION: Jo



	Project Funding
	
	

	· Tablet Computer Update

38 tablets have been ordered and delivered and are currently being set up.  They will be configured on Wednesday.  Each class now has 6.  Helen and Mr Farmer are looking at Minecraft apps as these are very good for maths.  There is 1.5 days worth of Apple training available.


	· Wet Play Boxes

It was agreed that everything from the wet play boxes should be put in the hall.  Boxes for each class should then be created and topped up if necessary.   A list will be produced for the teachers so they know what they have and they can confirm anything they need.
Jolie to produce the survey for the new year for staff and parents to put suggestions forward of anything they need in the classroom.

ACTION: Jolie



	Financial Update

There is currently approximately £6635.27 in the account.  However there is £1400 for the Christmas card orders to come out.


	A.O.B

Jolie has put together a folder for each event such as Ladies Indulgence Evening.  It includes signs that need to go up, licenses that need applying for etc.  
Santa visits to take place in each class on Friday 18th December in the afternoon.
Helen is extremely grateful for the time and effort FOES members have put into the fundraising efforts which have enabled the iPads to be purchased.  Elmwood is the only local school to have these.

Jolie mentioned that it would be useful if all FOES members could sign up to the FOES class list.

Christmas drinks at the Curlew on Friday 11th December from 7.30pm.


	Upcoming Dates

	5th December
	Christmas Bazaar

	11th December
	Christmas Drinks

	13th January
	FOES Meeting


[image: image1.png]



Friends of Elmwood School
Furthering the educational goals of the children at Elmwood Primary School

